NOTICE

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement Committee members. In order that the membership can be aware that a member has died, the family of the decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice that the decedent is a member of the Kolping and at what time Kolping members should assemble for prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by the family and the Kolping representatives). The Board of Trustees agreed that this notice should present members of the Bereavement Committee who are: Christa Olding, Marilee Uhlhorn, Helene Schrand & Doris Wilke

Important Phone Numbers

President — Trey Seibel, 513-616-4265 V. President — Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 Membership — Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 Sick Comm. — Christa Olding, 513-385-1476

Sub Group Presidents:

Brewing Klub — Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213
Sängerchor - Chuck Merk, 513-941-3864
Schützen Club — Mickey Moore, 513-729-4675
Seniors — Christa Olding, 513-385-1476
Sports Club — Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551
Young Families — Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554
House & Grounds Tom Musbach, 513-783-1148

Kolping Center

Clubhouse Rentals — 513-851-7951 then press I
Business Office — 513-851-7951 then press I
Clubhouse — 513-851-7951 then press 5
Hall, 513-851-1951 then press 4

Kolping Golf League

The Kolping Golf League will start up again on Thursday, April 14, 2016. Play will be held at Beech Creek Golf Course at 1831 Hudepohl Lane, 45231. The cost is \$12.50 for nine holes and includes the cart rental. We play a scramble format with three or four golfers per team, depending on how many golfers show up. Teams are determined by the luck

of the draw. Tee time is 9:30. Please arrive by 9:15. Each week, you will have different people on your team. Men and women are welcome and one need not be a member of Kolping to participate. It's just a fun way to spend a Thursday morning! Contact Tom Musbach for more information. (513) 793-1148

GACL NEWS

CONGRATULATION!

Annie Smith, daughter of Sylvia Smith-Ostendorf and Daniel Smith was crowned Maienkönigin on May 14 at the Germania Maifest. Annie is a senior at Oak Hills High School where she also studies German. In June she is leaving for Germany as part of a student exchange program.

Manfred Schnetzer

FDH Report for June 2016

We thank the following donors for their contribution to the FDH Fund. Our sympathy to his family.

Bud Reifenberger Memorial

Doris & Werner Wilke

Joan Krekeler Memorial

Doris & Werner Wilke

and received the net proceeds from the food sales on the evening of the official introduction of the Kolping Kőlsch beer. It was a nice evening of camaraderie and fellowship. Thanks to Jim Sloufman and helpers for making the effort to raise some funds for this Fund. The evening brought the Fund \$331.00.

We thank everyone for the donation and the Memorials.
Ted Tegenkamp
513-941-6439

"K" Happenings

This month we had the privilege of welcoming Bob Goeppinger and Mike Callahan to the Tuesday Workers. Both recently retired and decided to spend Tuesdays with the crew. Also Andrew Hessler completed his junior year at NKU and he decided to give us a hand on Tuesdays. Michael Beiter is looking forward to joining us in the weeks to come while on summer break. Hopefully some additional helpers will join us during the summer month. Andrew Hessler went to Detroit Catholic Kolping Society with me to pick up a big painting (64"X 104"). Presently it is sitting in the utility/shooting room along with a stained glass window of the International "K" symbol and a smaller painting depicting the Society as it is envisioned in the Mission Statement (B.L.Brink painted this in 1942) and a Kolping branding iron made by one of the Detroit members. They used this to identify their picnic tables. We are still trying to find out who Mr. Brink was but I believe he was a member of the New York "K" Family. I am basing my opinion on something that I saw hanging on the library wall of the Catholic Central Union of America in St. Louis. Retreat promotional posters of the size of the picture Andrew & I brought back from Detroit were displayed. The director told me that these had been painted by a New York member. Some day we'll find out who.B.L.Brink was who signed the picture in 1942 that is now in the Clubhouse.

The new trees that were planted in the fall of 2014 between Dudley field and the festival grounds are looking wonderful and healthy. Last year a couple of them didn't look like they were going to make it. Gönther Stark looked after them and all is good. Thanks Soccer Club for providing the trees. Gönther Stark brought a large toolbox (commonly called gang box) out and he and Andrew Hessler painted it to rejuvenate it. The intent is to store all of the water hoses in it.

In recent weeks Manfred Ellers, Tim Jamison, and Mike Hasenfratz (maybe others helped since this required reading instructions) assembled a pergola. It came in three large boxes containing the many pieces required for assembly. It was setup in the shelter house and it is a very attractive addition to

the place. The final location for the pergola will be in the wood behind the shelter house.

Concrete work is being done behind the hall. These are repairs that have been need for several years. John Tensings crew was hired to take care of this. Beth Hoffman planted flowers in the large flower pots and they look beautiful. Nice job and wonderful addition to the entrance.

Vandalism: The top of the fountain was knocked off and was destroyed by vandals. A lot of gravel was dumped into the fountain also. Our security system recorded this act of vandalism and this information was turned over to the Springfield Township Police Dept. Let's hope that they can identify these jackasses.

Ted Tegenkamp



Our last shooting night was Friday May 20th Another signup sheet will be posted at the After Season Party on June 17th at 7p for teams to work the gate at Schützenfest. This is the responsibility of the Shooting Club to cover. May scores were;

<u>High Practice</u>; Kurt Brickweg (69)

High Individual: Nick Krummen (69

High Team: Trautmann (332)

Captains' meeting will be held on August 19th (third Friday) at 7p. Location will be provided in future bulletin.

If you have any shooting club questions, contact the President at:

mmoore82028@cinci.rr.com.

Mickey Moore

Saturday, June 18, 2016 5:30 – 11:00 p.m.

Der Deutsche Buben Verein Presents

The :Famous" Sound Body Jazz Orchestra

The Roger Bacon Alumni's 18 piece Big Band In the Kolping Pavilion 10235 Mill Rd.

Admission – FREE

Cocktails, Beer, Soft Drinks & Wine - FREE Brats & Metts, while they last – FREE Chips and Pretzels – FREE

Free –will donations and tips will be gladly accepted and will be donated to:
THE FATHER DAVID HILLER FUND

Orchestra performs from 6:00 – 10:00 PM (with breaks)

Brats & Metts 7PM until they are gone

Gemütlichkeit all Night

The pavilion is limited to 150 people so gather your family and friends and RSVP to me with the number your group (I do not need individual names – First Come, First Served

RSVP with number in your group to: cmichael@toolmatecorp.com

The "Famous" Sound Body Jazz Orchestra Bio:

The Orchestra is being underwritten by several generous members and performs great dance music by groups such as Earth, Wind, & Fire, Michael Jackson, Paul Simon, Dean Martin, Frank Sinatra, Bobby Darin as well as Classic and Contemporary Big Bands. The Orchestra members are accompanied professionals and include Teachers, Department Chairs, Law & Order, Engineers, Information Technology and a few seasoned citizens- all of whom enjoy

music and put on a tight show. I asked them to bring copies of their CD "Tonight

We dance!" In case anyone wants to purchase a copy.

Kolping Seniors

Tuesday, June 14, 2016 11:30 a.m.

Enjoy a good lunch and meet with your friends.

Find out what is happening at Kolping Everyone is busy with all things pertaining to the Schützenfest.

Sick & Shut In's

Gerd & Agnes Oevermeyer
Bill Lunnemann
Barbara Bauer
Sis & Gene Meister
Charlie & Marlene Lintz
Liz Kramer
Helga Hermelig
Maria Koester
Hank Gerbus
Barbara Bauer
Evlyn Busam
Irmgard Zerhus
Donna Sunderhaus
Richard Ellensohn

Keep all these folks in your prayers. Send a card, stop to visit or give them a call. It is always nice to hear from friends when you are not feeling well

Deaths

Lynn, "Bud" Reifenberger passed away on May 23rd. Our sympathy is extended to his wife, Rosemary and their children, Scott & Jill. May his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed resrt in peace.

Happy Birthday to all Members celebrating in June

June Birthday Query		
Date of Birth	Last Name	First Name
6/1	Wilson	Sonja
6/3	Resing	Julie
6/3	Cooper	Brad
6/4	Clayton	Virginia
6/5	Althoff	Carolyn
6/6	Hughes	Virginia
6/7	Hermes	Celeste
6/8	Kohlmorgan	Erwin
6/8	Kappen	Ferdi
6/8	Stark	Gunther
6/8	Nuckols	Andrew
6/9	Kohlmorgen	Marcella
6/9	Krimmer	Evelyn J.
6/10	Conrad	Anne
6/10	Hoerstmann	Theodore
6/12	Bingham	Darrell
6/12	Meister	Joseph
6/13	Brown	Bob
6/14	Lockwood	Ellsworth J.
6/14	Schottelkotte	Mark
6/15	Lehmkuhl	Tim
6/16	Hull	Joanne
6/17	Adelmann	Laura
6/19	Schank	Eric
6/21	Wilke	Franz
6/21	Jamison	M.M
6/22	Schraivogel	James
6/23	Von Den Benken	Ron
6/24	Welage	Albert
6/24	Reynolds	Kay

June Birthday Query		
Date of Birth	Last Name	First Name
6/25	Stukenborg	Josef
6/25	Montgomery	Thomas A.
6/25	Callahan	Michael C.
6/26	Hessler	Monica
6/27	Hoeting	Jack
6/27	Leist	Linda
6/27	Maly	Bill
6/28	Schroer	Mark
6/30	Naegele	Bernard
6/30	Ellensohn	Nancy

Yesterday's Door

Time has closed yesterday's door
But today is still in God's hand
If we live in the past, we deny the "now"
And the trials we'll not withstand.
It's said of time, that it heals all wounds.
God's infinite justice shall reign.
The answer to all that's unfair in life is:
God's love will always remain.
So, live in the "now" with the future in mind;

The past is forgiven and gone;
If we place our souls in God's protective care, we can meet our life head-on.

Charleen Bichel